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· ECREA Diaspora, Migration and the Media Section Pre-conference: Rethinking positionality in media and migration research (PhD Workshop)
On October 14th we held a day long zoom workshop for 6 PhD students. Each student presented on their personal research projects, with a focus on the matter of positionality in relation to their research. They had a chance to ask questions about challenges they are facing in this area, and gain feedback from the group. We also had keynote presentations from Dr Maitrayee Basu entitled ‘Feeling Left out and other Stories’ and Dr Tom Western on ‘Cultural Practices and Creative Methods’. For the last section of the session, we discussed ways to overcome challenges in incorporating and recognising positionality issues in our research on migration, including working on identity maps and keeping research diaries.

· 9th ECREA Conference Aarhus. 
The 9th ECREA Conference was a success for the section in terms of the quality of the presentations, panels, and subsequent discussions. Members had the opportunity to network according to their interests, and it was also very rich on a personal level. Our section currently has 223 members (according to the general data provided by ECREA Managers during the conference). We received 49 papers and 4 panel submissions, and there were 55 presenters in 9 different parallel sessions over the 4 days of the conference. 
· Elections of the management team
During the 9th ECREA Conference in Aarhus, the management team was re-elected by the members of our section that attended the conference, but also others who participated online. The chair of the section corresponds to Dr. Sara Marino, together with vice-chairs Dr. Maialen Goirizelaia and Dr. Silvia Almenara-Niebla. Alice Beazer was confirmed as YECREA representative of the section.
· Editorial board of the journal Global Diaspora and the Media
Our vice-president Silvia Almenara-Niebla has joined the editorial board of the Journal Global Diaspora and the Media. The founder and senior editor of the journal, Ola Ogunyemi, is one of the members of our section. With this collaboration, we will provide our members with the opportunity to publish their research in a journal of scope on the main themes of our section, as well as expand our collaboration with publishers.
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Conference together with the Intercultural Communication Section (6-8 December 2023 in Rotterdam). CFP for the conference will be launched in March.
As part of the Conference, we will launch a CFP for the Journal Global Diaspora and the Media between the participants of the conference and members of our section. 
